
From: Carol Hunter  
Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 12:52 PM 
To: csc <csc@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Ward 13 Councillor Vacancy 
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am a long-time, tax-paying home owner and resident of Ward 13, living in the North Talbot 
neighbourhood.  I am concerned that we now have no representation on Council and hope 
that a suitable and effective replacement Councillor will be selected as soon as possible. 
 
I am impressed with John Fyfe-Millar’s credentials  and his  knowledge of the issues in Ward 
13 (noise, garbage, traffic flow, personal safety, lack of affordable housing, challenges facing 
downtown businesses,  etc.) both as a long-time resident  of the Blackfriars area and a 
business owner, who also has experience working within City Hall.  
 
In the 2018 ranked ballot municipal election, John Fyfe-Millar placed second, being narrowly 
defeated by the vacating Councillor. This demonstrates the constituency support that he has. 
 

On a personal note, I also like the fact that John is known to many Ward 13 residents and can 
often be seen walking in Ward 13 (as many of us do).  He is more than approachable, affable, 
and definitely a “Londoner to the Core” – supporting Ward l3 and the downtown as we move 
forward! 
   

I have lived in my area for over 40 years and also consider myself a supporter of downtown 
and the core. I can’t think of anyone better to represent Ward l3 now, to the next election, 
and hopefully after the next election if he chooses to run again.  He would be a tremendous 
asset to Ward l3 and we would feel we have a competent, knowledgeable, helpful, and 
approachable Councillor representing us.    
 

Holding a by-election at this point would be pointless and expensive.   John Fyfe-Millar is the 
logical choice to fill the vacancy. 
 
We need a strong, capable, knowledgeable and approachable Councillor representing us in 
Ward l3, and John Fyfe-Millar would be ideal.  Please move to nominate Mr. Fyfe-Millar to fill 
the vacancy as soon as possible. 
 
Thank you for considering my recommendation.   
I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda 
 
 Carol Hunter 
Talbot Street 
London, ON  N6A 5L9 
 


